PART 1

(OPEN TO THE PUBLIC)
ITEM NO.

REPORT OF THE LEAD MEMBER FOR

LICENSING REGULATORY PANEL

TO THE LICENSING REGULATORY PANEL

ON THURSDAY 23RD SEPTEMBER 2004

TITLE:       APPLICATION TO VARY AN EXISTING PUBLIC ENTERTAINMENTS LICENCE

RECOMMENDATIONS:   THAT MEMBERS CONSIDER THE REPORT AND DECIDE UPON THE MATTER

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:   AN APPLICATION HAS BEEN RECEIVED FROM THE LOWRY FOR A VARIATION OF THEIR EXISTING PUBLIC ENTERTAINMENTS LICENCE TO EXTEND THE LICENCE TO ANOTHER AREA

BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS: 

(Available for public inspection)

ASSESSMENT OF RISK:

N/A

SOURCE OF FUNDING:

LICENCE FEE

LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED:

SENIOR LICENSING OFFICER

FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED:
N/A

CONTACT OFFICER:


JANE NUGENT, SENIOR LICENSING OFFICER

WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S)        N/A

KEY COUNCIL POLICIES

N/A

DETAILS (Continued Overleaf)


APPLICATION TO VARY AN EXISTING PUBLIC ENTERTAINMENTS LICENCE

Applicant




Premises
Andrew Orr,




The Lowry

Commercial Director



Pier 8







Salford Quays







Salford







M50 3AZ

The above premises holds a current Public Entertainments Licence.  A letter has been received from the above requesting that another area, where Public Entertainment will be provided, be included on that licence.  The area was previously called ArtWorks and has been converted to “The Studio” where it is envisaged it will be used for Community & Education, rehearsals, small productions, community productions, conferences and other corporate activity.

The Council’s Building Control Officer, Greater Manchester Fire Service Officer, Greater Manchester Police and the Councils Environmental Services have been consulted and their comments requested after inspection.

Members are requested to consider the report and to approve the variation pending satisfactory reports from the Officers who have been consulted.

